WOODBRIDGE PARK ASSOCIATION INC.

Founded in 1928

Trustee: THE ALICE NEWTON STREET MEMORIAL PARK

Entrance from Meetinghouse Lane P.O. Box 3883, Woodbridge, CT 06525 www.woodbridgeparks.org

Land Donations

In addition to the founding gift of land in 1928, the Association has received important donations of land, as listed below, together with the dates of acquisition:

- Chester Hitchcock family, 1920, 2.5 acres adjacent to the Alice Newton Street Memorial Park.
- First Ecclesiastical Society of the Town of Woodbridge, 1935: 0.7 acre by Meetinghouse Lane at the entrance to the Alice Newton Street Memorial Park.
- Mrs. Dorothy Heise, 1956: 1 acre adjacent to Alice Newton Street Memorial Park.
- Dennis Nicotra, 1986: 6 acres on the east side of Newton Road.
- Mrs. Frederick Kingsbury, 1987-88: 3.9 acres adjacent to Alice Newton Street Memorial Park.
- Harry Grossman, on behalf of Woodbridge Estates, 1988: 1 acre on the east side of Newton Road.
- 1989: 7.8 acres in the northwestern corner of the Alice Newton Street Memorial Park
- Mrs. Elaine Glass, 2006: 9.4 acres located at 159 Center Road, in the southwestern portion of the Alice Newton Street Memorial Park.